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Last week I decided to go for a run. A long, long run. Even though my  

internal monologue offered plenty of excuses for me to choose an  

alternative to running, I laced up my shoes and still hit the road. In terms  

of distance it was 15km, but it was not the length, but rather the effort  

that made it seem so far.  

To offer some context, a fortnight ago my dear Dad passed away and  

my Mum, sister and I were beside him when he took his final breath. In  

that moment there was very real peace for him, but there has also been  

immense sadness and grief in the days since. Such is life.  

My Dad introduced me to the joys and pain of running. Many Saturday 

afternoons were spent on my bike as I followed him along the main road 

of Flagstaff Hill, making sure my middle -aged Dad kept vaguely in shapeé

now that sounds familiar. Beyond that I enjoyed listening to stories of his 

marathon effort and we also ran three versions of the City to Bay together. 

With all of that in mind, you can probably appreciate why my run last 

week was both the right thing to do and the hardest thing to do.  

In light of my personal challenge and alongside a far more significant 

community, national and global crisis, I have had some healthy  

perspective in recent days. There are many uncertainties in life at the  

moment, but I am drawing strength from those things that I am certain of.  

I have my faith, my family, my friends and I also lead a delightful team of 

Encounter staff who continue to serve with passion and a smile.  

There are some days where I shed a tear either alone or with loved ones, 

but each and every day I am thankful for what I do have. My prayer for us 

all is that we grasp with both hands the blessings of the moment and look 

with hope to brighter days when we will laugh more openly and hug more 

freely.     Godõs richest blessings to you all. 
 

KELVIN 

 

Week 10 Term 1   
 

Wednesday 1st April  

*  FINAL DAY TEACHING FOR 

     TERM 1 F-11 

 Thursday 2nd April  

*  Year 12s to attend lessons  
*   Students of Essential Services - 

     employed parents can attend  
Friday 3rd April  
*  Year 12s to attend lessons  
*  Students of Essential Services - 

     employed parents can attend  
NB: Essential Services means no 
parent able to be home as still  
required to physically be at their 
workplace.  

  ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 
Week 11 Term 1 2020  
Monday 6th April  
*  Remote Learning @  

    Encounter trial begins F -12 
*  Students of Essential Services - 

     employed parents can attend  
Tuesday 7th April  
* Remote Learning @ Encounter  

* Students of Essential Services - 

employed parents can attend  

Wednesday 8th April  
* Remote Learning @ Encounter  

* Students of Essential Services - 

 employed parents can attend  

Thursday 9th April  

     STUDENT FREE DAY 

Friday 10th April  

*     GOOD FRIDAY  
         ENJOY ALL THE PEACE  
         EASTER WILL BRING TO YOU 
         AND YOUR FAMILIES  
 
 



From the Head of Junior School  
Yesterday, you would have received a link to a  

survey which allows us to best prepare for our  

upcoming school closure.   A massive thank you to the 

parents who have responded to this so promptly. I have 

been absolutely overwhelmed by the encouragement, 

love and support for the staff that has been so openly 

expressed in the responses.   Thank you for this.  

While I will be sending home a letter which will go into 

quite some detail about what to expect from our  

remote learning program, I did want to take the  

opportunity to reiterate a few things in advance.   Our 

teachers have been on a huge learning curve this 

week.   As well as providing care for the students at 

school, they have also wanted to help the children at 

home feel connected.   As student absences have  

increased, they have needed to think about how to  

provide for the learning of students spread across both 

home and school. It has been challenging to say the 

least. We are looking forward to rolling out  

Encounter@Home and want to use the 4 days (6 -9th 

April) to ensure that we are ready should extended  

closures become a reality. As teachers get used to 

teaching in this way, I have asked them to prioritise 

'purpose over polish'.   While clips may not be 'Hollywood' 

quality, they will be genuine attempts to connect with 

your children and reassure them, explain the learning 

and 'normalise' what is probably a very abnormal  

situation for most.   

You will be provided with a couple of options for  

accessing the planned learning engagements.   We have 

put together a suggested timetable for those who would 

prefer to be 'told what to do' or alternatively should you 

prefer more flexibility, you can access the learning  

engagements from a menu and work through a 

'checklist' type arrangement at your leisure.   

Teachers and LSOs will be available to support you with 

access queries, to clarify tasks and to provide feedback 

on learning.   You can use the comment feature in  

Seesaw to contact them or email them directly to  

request a phone call if it is required. As you can imagine 

they will be managing requests of this nature from all 

their students as we start this journey, so will need to 

schedule them accordingly.  

Lastly, please know, we won't be expecting your child to 

be in front of their devices all day.   While some contact is 

unavoidable, play continues to be foundational for 

learning at Encounter and opportunities to get outside, 

imagine, create, build, dream, reflect and play will be 

factored in throughout.   

Thank you in anticipation of your ongoing support and 

patience as we navigate this strange new reality  

together.   

Blessings 
TORI WEISS 
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Welcome to Week 9. With the challenges we are 

currently facing, Iõd really like to focus on the  

outstanding young people of Encounter. This 

week our College Captains, Elouisa Thomas and 

Sam Baxter demonstrated their servant and loving 

hearts by making and gifting their peers a òcare 

packó containing teenage essentials, including 

lollies ð but more beautifully, a loving affirmation 

and a promise to listen and care for each other. 

They have also been ôon deckõ consistently  

affirming and support the student cohort each 

day. I am so grateful for them, along with our  

entire College community who have come  

together in love and compassion.  

On another note, reports will be sent home next 

week. Whilst the planned interviews will not  

proceed, please feel free to contact teachers via 

email with any queries or concerns.  

I look forward to seeing you all back on deck 

soon.  

PENNY MCKENZIE 

From the Head of Middle & 

Senior School  



STAFF DEVOTION 
By Rochelle Grenfell  
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This weekend has been strangely quiet in our  

family ð no cricket on Saturday or Sunday, no 

church, no one in the shops and cafes and no 

coffee catch ups. Iõm sure that other families are 

feeling the same without their usual weekend  

activities.  

With no organised sport and gatherings, we are 

thinking about how can we utilise our time and 

enjoy doing things that we havenõt had time for 

lately. Our lives have become so busy and this 

forced rest allows us to come together and  

connect and refresh. While this is easier said than 

done, our gratitude is to God for the blessing of 

time he has offered us, to reconnect and enjoy 

family activities together at home.  

The unique situation we are facing will impact 

every family. In every disaster there is always  

opportunity and the next few months are no  

different. There are many positives and benefits 

that can be gained from the challenges we will 

face in the coming weeks and beyond.   So I  

encourage all of you to think about what you 

havenõt had time for, what do you want to be 

better at and make the most of the enforced  

isolation to invest in yourself, your family, your faith 

and your community so that when itõs all over 

youõll be better than before. 

In the months ahead be kind to yourself, love 

each other and consider what positives can be 

gained. We are in this time of uncertainty together 

and more than ever we need to look to our Father 

in Heaven for clarity. I pray that each and every 

one of you are safe and healthy. Thank you to our 

health professional who are working tirelessly to 

find a vaccine and care for the sick. We ask that 

God be with us all.  

 

John 14:27  

òPeace I leave with you; my peace I give to you. 

Not as the world gives do I give to you. Let not 

your hearts be troubled, neither let them be 

afraid.ó 

 

Emily Palmer  

INTRODUCING éééé 

Hi my name is Emily Palmer.   

After relief teaching for the past two years at  

Encounter I am pleased to be teaching Middle 

School Food Technology and English this year.  

I spent most of my young life in Adelaide and after 

completing a Bachelor of Archaeology worked 

within the public sector. I then retrained in TESOL, 

teaching English language  to migrants and  

refugees as well as overseas students. In need of a 

change of scenery my husband, two daughters 

and I moved to Whyalla for 2 years and then  

spectacular remote Ceduna for over 4 years. In 

Ceduna I taught Middle School Humanities, English 

and Positive Education at Crossways Lutheran 

School.   

We moved to Port Elliot in 2018 and it has been an 

absolute joy to connect with the local community, 

with both my daughters attending Encounter and 

participating in local sports and activities.   

I truly value the supportive environment of  

Encounter and have enjoyed connecting with  

students and their families. I look forward to  

working alongside our young people and  

encouraging in them a love of learning  in the  

challenging year ahead.  

You can find me and the Food Tech students 

cooking up a storm in the kitchen!  
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TEACHING & LEARNING 

THE LEARNER PROFILE AT ENCOUNTER - PRINCIPLED 

How ôkidsõ learn at Encounter 

It was wonderful to have a group of parents come and hear more about how ôkidsõ learn at Encounter in 

the Junior School last week. This session focussed on why we do what we do, with the intention of helping to 

develop shared understandings of learning in current our context. Thank you to those who attended this 

session. 

Developing Principled learners at Encounter.  

As we walk into supermarkets that have empty shelves and live through these unprecedented and  

uncertain times, the need for people who are behaving in a principled manner has again been  

highlighted.  

As part of the Learner Profile, the IB defines a Principled Learner as follows:  

IB Learners act with integrity and honesty, with a strong sense of fairness, justice and respect for the dignity 

of the individual, groups and communities. They take responsibility for their own actions and the  

consequences that accompany them. IB students are infused with the academic integrity that is a  

fundamental value of universities and colleges.   

There are many picture books that help students to develop their understanding of being Principled. You 

may have these at home, or may be able to access them from your local library or the school library if you 

would like to share them. Some that we have here at Encounter include:  

Whoever You Are  by Mem Fox  

The Very Itchy Bear by Nick Bland  

Specs for Rex by Yasmeen Ismail  

The Golden Rule by Ilene Cooper  

Here are some questions which may prompt further questions about why we should strive to be principled 

in interactions with others and the world:  

How does being principled connect to being honest with others?   

How does it connect to being honest with ourselves?   

What does it mean to be òtrue to yourself?ó What is our responsibility to be true to ourselves?  

How does acting principled impact our school? Our community? Our world?   
 

At Encounter, there are many ways that we are developing Principled learners. From explicitly defining this 

Learner Profile attribute with students, to encouraging opportunities such as CREST Earth and other  

service -learning opportunities for students to participate in. Learning experiences such as the PYP Exhibition 

in Year 6 and the Community Project in Year 9 also provide opportunities for students to develop this (and 

other) Learner Profile attributes in context.  

  

ALICIA PUIATTI                ADAM PFEIFFER 

PYP COORDINATOR               MYP COORDINATOR 
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AROUND THE COLLEGE 

RYTHMIX CHOIR LEADERS 2020 
The following Year 6 choir members received a  

Rhythmix Choir badge in recognition for their  

service as choir members over the last 4 years.  

Charlotte Atkins, Grace Rogers, Briege Williams, 

Tamsin Newman, Pollyanna Pitt, Nuala Davis, 

Stephanie Glass (absent) and Keane Jamieson 

(absent).  

EASY ORDERING: 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SUPPORT OUR 

P&F EASTER HOT CROSS BUN  

FUNDRAISER, EMAIL YOUR ORDER TO: 

narelle.camm@encounter.sa.edu.au  

AND BRING IN YOUR CASH TO, OR 

PAY BY EFTPOS, AT THE FRONT OFFICE. 

$2 FROM EVERY 6 PACK IS DONATED 

TO THE COLLEGE. 

PICK UP FROM BAKERS DELIGHT ON 

WEDNESDAY 8TH APRIL. 

 

This badge also symbolises that these students are 

our Choir leaders in 2020 and are given extra  

responsibilities. Congratulations!  

FUNKY SOCK FRIDAY 
The light -heartedness of Funky Sock Friday was 

embraced by so many and made for a great 

deal of joy and òfunkyó additions to our  

Encounter uniform.  

mailto:narelle.camm@encounter.sa.edu.au
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FROM THE SPORTS DESK 

SCHOOL SURFING WIN STATE SURFING CHAMPION 
On Friday the 28 th of February our school surfers 

competed in Round 1 of SA School Surfing at The 

Dump in Victor Harbor.  

Our boys competed in an Open section and the 

Under 16õs section. The Encounter Open Boys 

team, consisting of Arie Minenko and Baily Torok, 

had a great first heat but were against some hard 

competition, and unfortunately bowed out early 

in Opens.  

We also had an Under 16õs team consisting of  

Fraser Gordon and Zach Palmer , who progressed 

all the way through their heats. After defeating 

Investigator in the semi -finals, they progressed 

through to the final where they took on Yorke  

Peninsula. They were ten minutes late to go out in 

the water so they only had 5 ð 10 minutes left in 

the Grand Final. They surfed incredibly in a short 

amount of time and cemented Encounters first 

School Surfing win.  

A special mention needs goes to our two White 

Water Girls competitors, JJ Manuel and Tayla  

Gilbert , as well as Madison Cannell who surfed 

impressively in Under 16 Girls.   

CONGRATULATIONS ENCOUNTER!  

Text and photos by Zach Martin (Photos of Fraser 

and Zach surfing their way to their first win).  

Congratulations to Leo Torok (Year 7) for being 

crowned U/14 State Champion for Surfing in 2020. 

The State Titles consisted of 3 rounds held  

separately at Middleton and Yorke Peninsula. 

Leoõs results included: 

Round 1 - 3rd 

Round 2 - 1st 

Round 3 - 1st 

The competition for State Titles is highly  

competitive with strong surfers from the Fleurieu, 

Mid Coast, Yorkes and Streaky Bay. We are  

extremely proud of Leo and excited to have a 

surfing state champion in our Encounter  

community.  

Congratulations to Zach Palmer (Year 9) who also 

competed at the State Championships on the 

weekend in the Under 16s and made the finals  

finishing 3rd in Round 2 and 3rd in Round 3.  

Keep it ripping guys!  


